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February 15, 1983 

Capital O i l and Gas Corp. 
P. 0. Box 2130 
Kilgore, Texas 75662 

ATTENTION: Gary Blanks 

RE: Administrative Approval 
for WFX Expansion of 
SFPRR Well No. 82 

Dear Sir: 

In regards to your application f o r administrative approval for the expansion 
of the Northern Minerals McKinley Gallup waterflood by the addition of SFPRR 
Well No. 82, the surface w e l l head pressure was l i m i t e d to 160 p s i . The 750 
ps i surface w e l l head pressure l i m i t a t i o n as authorized by Order R-4875 w i l l 
not be applicable to t h i s w e l l . The OCD Memo 3-77 dated August 24, 1977, 
(copy enclosed) l i m i t e d surface i n j e c t i o n pressure for i n j e c t i o n wells to 
0.20 p s i per foot of depth to the top of the i n j e c t i o n zone. 

To obtain a higher i n j e c t i o n pressure or substantiate what i n j e c t i o n pressure 
would not fracture the formation or confining s t r a t a , a "step rate i n j e c t i o n 
test would be required. For further d e t a i l s i n regards to OCD's requirement 
on step rate t e s t s , please contact Frank Chavez, Aztec D i s t r i c t Supervisor, 
at (505) 334-6178. 

I f you have any questions on t h i s matter, please contact me at (505) 827-5822. 

Sincerely, 

Oscar A. Simpson, I I I 
Water Resource Specialist 

OAS/dp 

Enc. 


